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Retrospective entry into force of the General Rules 

Administrative and Financial Committee
Meeting in Brussels on 27.and 28 September 2007 

Background
At the European Commission’s express wish, I venture to return to the issue of the retrospective entry into force of the General Rules. As grounds for doing so I would refer to the appended letters from the European Commission of 30 May  2007 and 22 December 2006, as well as the attached Decision of the European Ombudsman on complaint 3403/2004/GG of 6 November 2006.

The criticism expressed concerns the fact that retrospective entry into force of the General Rules was rejected by the Administrative and Financial Committee without the Board of Governors’ having been given the opportunity to express an opinion and take a position on the subject.
The Administrative and Financial Committee last discussed the matter at its meeting on 12 June 2006 (Item IX, Doc. 2006-D-295) and rejected the proposal. As there was a clear majority in favour of rejection (only the parents and the European Commission were in favour), the matter was not submitted to the Board of Governors, in accordance with the Administrative and Financial Committee’s preparatory and filtering function.
Retrospective effect concerns the period between the entry into force of the Convention defining the Statute of the European Schools in October 2002 and the entry into force of the General Rules in February 2005. Only at that point did legal redress in respect of decisions in the pedagogical area of the school system become possible. During that period the Complaints Board decided on:
3 appeals concerning the Baccalaureate mark 

1 appeal concerning a SEN child
2 appeals concerning disciplinary measures.
Those appeals were dismissed as inadmissible on the grounds that the definitive detailed rules in accordance with Art. 27(2) of the Convention defining the Statute of the European Schools do not provide for the possibility of lodging an appeal or a complaint in such matters. 

This legal situation was changed with the entry into force from February 2005 of the General Rules (see Art. 66 and Art. 67). Since then appeals and complaints have been admissible on that basis. 
The European Commission is seeking a proposal whereby retrospective admissibility of appeals and complaints dismissed so far is allowed.
Proposal for a decision
It is requested that the Board of Governors should now take a position on how to proceed in respect of this matter:
A.  The status quo is maintained. 


B.  The General Secretariat is charged with preparing, on the basis of a draft from the European Commission, a decision of the Board of Governors allowing cases which were dismissed by the Complaints Board, for lack of a legal basis, during the period in question to be dealt with again.
C.  The General Secretariat is charged with preparing a decision of the Board of Governors which allows all who may possibly be concerned, thus, for example, also such persons who refrained from taking legal action because they were aware that the legal situation at the time was hopeless, to avail themselves of the opportunity open to them to lodge an appeal or a complaint.  
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